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To whom it may concern regarding HB 4002, 

By proposing this bill, it will hurt not only the workers, but also the consumers that 

use the products that are being produced. Most farmers and ranchers work sun up to 

sun down, striving to be good stewards of the land and provide quality products. They 

take pride in their work. Agriculture is not a 9-5 job. Live animals that give birth are 

not concious of the clock.  Most farmers and ranchers will not have the means to pay 

someome extra wages to stay on and performs helpful tasks. This will lead to a 

decrease in pay for the workers, and an increase in work and more issues for the 

owners. This bill will cause more harm than good, and actually hurt the people with 

whom I'm guessing people are trying to help. 


